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Environmental Protection Agency § 52.320 

§ 52.281 Visibility protection. 
(a) The requirements of section 169A 

of the Clean Air Act are not met, be-
cause the plan does not include approv-
able procedures for protection of visi-
bility in mandatory Class I Federal 
areas. 

(b) Regulations for visibility moni-
toring. The provisions of § 52.26 are 
hereby incorporated and made part of 
the applicable plan for the State of 
California. 

(c) Regulations for visibility new 
source review. The provisions of § 52.27 
are hereby incorporated and made part 
of the applicable plan for the State of 
California only with respect to: 

(1) Mendocino County air pollution 
control district, 

(2) Monterey County air pollution 
control district, 

(3) North Coast Unified air quality 
management district, 

(4) Northern Sonoma County air pol-
lution control district, and 

(5) Sacramento County air pollution 
control district. 

(d) The provisions of § 52.28 are here-
by incorporated and made part of the 
applicable plan for the State of Cali-
fornia, except for: 

(1) Monterey County air pollution 
control district, and 

(2) Sacramento County air pollution 
control district. 

(e) Long-term strategy. The provisions 
of § 52.29 are hereby incorporated and 
made part of the applicable plan for 
the State of California. 

[50 FR 28553, July 12, 1985, as amended at 52 
FR 45138, Nov. 24, 1987] 

Subpart G—Colorado 

§ 52.320 Identification of plan. 
(a) Title of plan: ‘‘Air Quality Imple-

mentation Plan for State of Colorado’’. 
(b) The plan was officially submitted 

on January 26, 1972. 
(c) The plan revisions listed below 

were submitted on the dates specified. 
(1) Request for legal authority sub-

mitted February 14, 1972, by the Gov-
ernor. 

(2) Request for 110(e) extensions sub-
mitted March 20, 1972, by the Governor. 

(3) Statements by State Air Pollu-
tion Control Commission (APCC) re-

lated to public inspection of emission 
data, emergency episodes, and trans-
portation control submitted May 1, 
1972, by the APCC. (Non-regulatory) 

(4) List of sources under compliance 
schedules submitted May 1, 1972, by the 
State Department of Health. 

(5) Transportation Control Plans sub-
mitted June 4, 1973, by the Governor. 

(6) Statements relating to transpor-
tation control plans submitted July 16, 
1973, by the Governor. (Non-regulatory) 

(7) Plan revisions submitted Novem-
ber 21, 1973, by the Governor which de-
lete Section III of Regulation No. 1 
only as it relates to existing sources in 
Appendix P concerning SO2. 

(8) On June 7, 1974, the Governor sub-
mitted five Air Quality Maintenance 
Area designations. 

(9) Supplemental information about 
the Air Quality Maintenance Areas was 
submitted by the Governor on January 
29, 1975. 

(10) Procedural rules for all pro-
ceedings before the Air Pollution Con-
trol Commission, submitted May 5, 
1977, by the Governor. 

(11) On January 2, 1979, the Governor 
submitted the nonattainment area plan 
for all areas designated nonattainment 
as of March 3, 1978. EPA is taking no 
action on areas for which the Governor 
has requested redesignations (Larimer- 
Weld TSP and ozone; El Paso County 
ozone). 

(i) Regulation 9, ‘‘Trip Reduction,’’ 
previously approved on October 5, 1979, 
and now deleted without replacement. 

(12) Extension request for attainment 
of CO and O3 was submitted by the 
Governor on January 5, 1979. 

(13) On July 5, 1979, the governor sub-
mitted the Air Pollution Control Com-
mission’s final comment on our May 11, 
1979, proposal. This included a clari-
fication that the ‘‘No-Drive Day’’ was 
not part of the State Implementation 
Plan and transportation control meas-
ures schedules for Larimer-Weld. 

(14) On July 18, 1979, the Commission 
committed to revising Regulation 7. 

(15) On July 23, 1979, the Governor 
submitted House Bill 1090 and Senate 
Bill 1 as part of the plan. 

(16) On July 27, 1979, the Governor 
submitted the Denver Regional Council 
of Governments schedules for imple-
menting the transportation control 
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